Notice of Public Comment Deadline Extension and Public
Meeting for San Ysidro Land Port of Entry Improvements
Project

The U.S. General Services Administration (GSA) has extended the deadline for submission of public
comments on the San Ysidro Land Port of Entry (LPOE) Improvements Project Draft Supplemental
Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS), from November 12, 2013 to November 29, 2013.

The project is located along Interstate 5 at the United States-Mexico border in the San Ysidro community
of San Diego, California. The Draft SEIS analyzes the environmental impacts of the revised project,
which now includes proposed modifications to the number of vehicle lanes on the southbound roadway
and a bi-directional pedestrian crossing facility on the west side of the LPOE at Virginia Avenue, in
addition to LPOE improvements previously analyzed in the project's 2009 Environmental Impact
Statement (EIS). Written comments now must be received by November 29, 2013, and may be sent to:
General Services Administration, Attention: Osmahn Kadri, NEPA Project Manager, 450 Golden Gate

Avenue, 3" Floor East, San Francisco, CA 94102; or via email to osmahn.kadri@gsa.gov.

GSA will also host a public meeting in an informal open house format, to answer questions and receive
comments on the Draft SEIS.

PUBLIC MEETING

TIME: Thursday, November 14, 2013
4:30 pm to 7:30 pm

PLACE: The Front
147 West San Ysidro Boulevard
San Ysidro, CA 92173

For more information about this project, please contact Osmahn Kadri, NEPA Project Manager, at (415)
522-3617. Please also call this number if special assistance is needed to participate in the public
meeting.
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